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EXPLANATION OF THE COST INCREASE DIFFERENTIAL, PROPOSED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF CONFERENCES AND MEETINGS, IN THE WORKING PAPER, CAAP/GT/RVPP-78/11, DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE REVIEW OF OAS PROGRAMS HELD ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 28, 2011

(Presented by the Department of Conferences and Meetings Management)

The question raised at the CAAP meeting of January 28, 2011, was why there was such a large difference between the percentage increase between interpreters (12.2%), translators (15.4%), room attendants (30%) and control operators (30%)?

The answer to the question is divided in two parts: First, the services performed by these providers are different in nature from each other, and consequently do not have to a percentage rate increase equal to each other. Second, it is important to focus on the absolute dollar value of the increases, rather than on the percentage amounts. 

The percentage rate increase for interpreters is only 12.2% compared the room attendant percentage rate increase of 30%. It seems, at first glance, that the room attendants are receiving a much higher increase. However, looking at the dollar amounts, it is important to highlight that hiring 8 interpreters for a 1-day meeting will cost $480 more, whereas, the same meeting requires only 1 room attendant 1 control operator at an additional cost of only $60 more each person. The increase in dollars is significant lower, almost immaterial, for room attendants and control operators when compared to the increase for interpreters and translators. (The rate information is taken from the first chart on Annex III).

In conclusion, the sliding scale used for the increase is explained by the difference in the nature of services, the difference in absolute dollar amounts, and the difference in the number of people that must be hired per meeting for each category of service.
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